
 

Dear Parents, 
Are there rocks in your pockets? John 8-7, “ As they persisted with their question, he straightened up and 
said, 'Let the one among you who is guiltless be the first to throw a stone at her.” 
 
I struggle to adhere to this verse in the Bible in my own life. I reach down in my pocket and I sometimes 
have lots of stones. I throw them when I should not. I know after the fact that I have enough on my own 
plate to worry about than to form opinions, and to judge others for their mistakes. But as the principal of a 
school, a father of children, an administrator of others, I have to make decisions that affect people's lives. I 
understand the responsibility, and I do so by using the foundation that my parents built in me, my 55 years 
of experiences, and by the use of scripture and prayer. 
 
My grandfather used to tell me “with title comes responsibility”, and if you don’t want the responsibility, don’t 
take on the title. My grandfather also used to have other thoughts on life, usually straightforward, some I 
won't repeat. But he used phrases like “you are either with us, or against us” or “you’re either part of the 
problem or you’re part of the solution”. Back when my grandfather was alive, life seemed much simpler.  
 
But one thing that he told me, one day when we were at our fishing shack on the Tippecanoe River, that has 
always stuck with me is, “sometimes what makes you bad, is what makes you good.”  I never really 
understood that when I was young. I often would think that he was making excuses for some of his flaws in 
his character. But as I grow older, and my life as a principal grows shorter, I truly understand what he meant 
and how it applies to my life. 
 
You can change the words in his phrase to fit it into your life, but I look at some of my faults and they are 
also what allows me to have success. Straight forward with my words, lack of patience in some settings, 
taking on too many things have all been a hindrance and have also been an asset. I think as I get older, 
even though I need glasses to read, I see things more clearly. Even though my body is not in the shape it 
was 30 years ago, I get up each day at 4:00 am looking forward to the day ahead. Even though I make 
decisions that not all agree with or understand, I do so with the knowledge that I have ascertained from 30+ 
years as an educator.  
 
When I coached boys varsity basketball several years ago, every decision that I made as a coach came 
under scrutiny. Imagine going to your job each day with a scoreboard over your desk that kept track of all of 
your actions as points on a scoreboard. Not only that, but also you have 3,000 people sitting around you in 
close proximity, vocalizing their feelings on your every decision! With title comes responsibility, you’re either 
with us or against us, what makes you bad, is what makes you good.  
 
I have learned over the years to have thick skin. I have learned that people show their true character in 
times of great adversity. I have learned that you will never please everyone. I have learned that you work 
hard, treat people fairly, and give all the glory to God.  Everyone has choices. God gives us free will. If you 

 



 
 
 

don’t like your job, you will change it. If you think your house needs to be larger, you will build on to it. If you 
want a different educational setting for your children, you will make the change.  
 
I appreciate the support that many of our parents give myself and our staff. I love every child in our school 
and look forward to partnering with you as we grow as individuals, as we grow as a school, as we grow as a 
community. Have a great weekend and we will see you at the Spaghetti Dinner on Saturday from 5:00pm - 
7:00pm and we will see you at Mass! 
 
 
Thanks and God Bless, 

 
Rusty Albertson 
Principal 
St. Mark Catholic School 
1 Timothy 4:12   "Let no one have contempt for your youth,  but set an example for those who believe, in 
speech, conduct, love, faith, and purity " 
 

 
Upcoming Events 

January 29 - 
February 2 

 Mon-Fri Catholic Schools Week 

February  5-9 Mon-Fri Book Fair, Room 13 

 7 Wednesday St. Mark Catholic School Open House, 5:00-7:00 pm 

 7 Wednesday Open Enrollment Begins for 2018-2019 

 9 Friday 3rd Quarter Progress Reports 

 9 Friday St. Mark Parish Dinner Dance, 6:00 pm, Valle Vista 

 14 Wednesday Ash Wednesday Mass, 9:00 am 

 16 Friday Staff Development,  Students Dismissed at 1:00 pm ,  No 
Aftercare 

 19 Monday President’s Day - School  is  in Session ( Snow Make Up Day ) 

 26 Monday ISTEP Part I Begins 

  
 
 
 



 
 
 

     Important Enrollment Dates for 2018-2019 School Year 
 

Monday, January 22, 2018  
St. Mark Parishioner Families that  do not currently (2017-2018 school year) have children at 
St. Mark Catholic School , may begin registering students for the 2018-2019 school year   to 
be considered  f or any available spots. 
 
Wednesday, February 7, 2018 
Open House- Open Enrollment for any families seeking enrollment for any available 
classroom spots. 
 
Friday, April 6, 2018 (or earlier)  
Tuition will be established and letters will be sent home informing families of the new tuition 
rates for the 2018-2019 school year.  
Monday,  May 7, 2018  
All parents using FACTS Tuition Management to pay their tuition monthly must be enrolled 
online with their information current.  
 
Thursday, May 31, 2018  
All parents paying their entire tuition upfront and receiving a discount must have full tuition 
payment to the school office.  
 
Thursday, May 31, 2018  
All upfront partial tuition payments are due to the school office. (no discount given) 
 

_____________________________________________________________ 
 

  
  

     Meet our new school counselor 
 
Hello, my name is Gwendolyn Brooks and I am pursuing my Masters in Social Work through IUPUI. 
I am currently an intern with Kenosis Center. Before starting my internship, I was a Family Support 
Specialist through Healthy Families. I also received my Bachelors from Indiana State University in 
psychology with a minor in studio art. I grew up in Waukegan, IL (45 min north of Chicago) and I 
have been living in the Indianapolis area for about 4 years now. I enjoy painting, hiking, and playing 
with my furbaby. I am also bilingual, I speak both English and Spanish. I am looking forward to 
spending the remainder of the year with St. Mark!  



 
 
 

 
Mrs. Brooks will be with us on Wednesdays this semester.  She will work in classrooms, meet with 
individual students, or meet with student groups.  If you would like your child to meet with the 
counselor individually, please contact his/her teacher or Mrs. Cline.  We look forward to having Mrs. 
Brooks with us this semester.  
_____________________________________________________________ 

 
Saturday, January 27th, 5-7:30 
 
The St. Mark PTG Spaghetti Dinner is quickly approaching!  The Spaghetti Dinner is a great social 
event that brings our St. Mark families together for a great meal while raising money.  
 
Prices  

- Family $20 
- Adult $8 
- Youth (5-12) $5 
- Senior Citizen $5 
- Children 4 and under eat free!!!  

 
Questions? 
Contact Lauren Cline at  lcline@stmarkindy.org  
 
 
 

 
 

Lunch Menu - Week of January 29 thru February 2  
 

Monday             Beef Hamburger Patty on Bun, French Fries and Baked Apples 
Tuesday    Turkey Meatballs, Pasta, Marinara Sauce, Mozzarella Cheese, Garlic Bread and  
                             Caesar Salad 
Wednesday           Pork Sausage Patty, Homemade Cinnamon Roll and Cooked Carrots 
Thursday           Macho Nachos-Beef Chili (without beans), Tortilla Rounds, Corn and Queso 
Friday                              Guess who the Cafe Wants to Win the Super Bowl… 
                            Beef Philly Cheese (queso cheese sauce) Steak Sandwich with Choice of 
                             of Peppers, Onions or Mushrooms 
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St. Mark Parish News 
The St. Mark Men’s Club is Sponsoring the Annual “Men’s Night Out”.  Please Join us for a 
delicious dinner and drinks on Friday January 26 th  .  Any men 21 and over are invited.  This year 
we will be featuring St. Mark Parishioner, speaker Steve Helmich discussing “ Being a Catholic 
Man in Todays America”.  Doors open at 7:00.  The events also include a trivia contest with prizes . 
Cost is only $10.00 at the door and seating will be limited to  the first 100 
Steve has a lengthy resume which includes:  High school teacher, High school Football coach, 
Chamber of commerce president, Economic Development Board president, Cathedral High School 
President, Founding President of The Indiana High School Athletic Foundation, Board Member of 
Damar Services and the Special Olympics.Please Join us for what should be an enlightening 
presentation 

_____________________________________________________________ 
 
 

 
 
Monday, January 29th 
College or Pro Sports Team Day 
Wear your favorite Pro or College team apparel. Students may wear jeans. (No sweatpants, athletic 
pants or leggings) 
 
Tuesday, January 30th 
Accessorize Day! Wear your craziest hat, sunglasses, and beads to school with your school 
uniform! 
 
Wednesday, January 31st 
Comfy Day! Wear your pajamas or sweatpants to school! No Slippers! 
 
Thursday, February 1st 
Winter Olympics Day! 
Celebrate the upcoming Winter Olympics. Wear clothing that represents any country participating in 
the Olympics or dress like a winter olympic athlete. 
 
Friday, February 2nd 
SMCS Spirit Wear Day! 
Show you SMCS spirit and wear your SMCS spirit wear or CYO jersey WITH School uniform pants, 
socks and shoes! 
*8th Grade/Staff Volleyball Game- 2:00pm 
 
Dress Up Day Dress Code: 
If female students wear leggings, tights, or other types of material, they must wear an 
appropriate top that must come to the middle of their thigh. If students are dressed 
inappropriately, they will call their parents to have them bring proper clothes. 



 
 
 

 
English Practice 

 
COME TO ANY CLASS THAT IS CONVENIENT FOR YOU 

Mondays  10:00 am – Noon  at the Cenacle 

February 5, February 12, February 26 
March 5, March 12, March 19, March 26 
April 2, April 16, April 23, April 30 
 
Instructor:  Ginny O’Brien Text: 317-306-5263 
 
 
 

 
Mondays   6:30 pm – 8:00 pm   in St. Mark School Media Center 

 
February 5, February 12, February 26 
March 5, March 12, March 19, March 26 
April 2, April 16, April 23, April 30 
 
Instructors:  Janice Klaiber Text: 317-201-1573 

         Debbie Martin Text: 317-515-7008 
         Joyce Alte Text:  317-294-9312  

 
Tuesdays  8:00 am – 10:00 am at the  Cenacle 

 
February 6, February 13, February 20, February 27 
March 6, March 13, March 20, March 27 
April 3, April 17, April 24 
 
Instructors:  Cathy Weinmann Text: 317-697-1088 

         Kathy Pierce Text: 317-414- 0585 
 

The Cenacle is the building south of the football field on Smock Street. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
  
                                                                Book Fair  
   February 5-9 

● Preview Day-Monday, February 5 
● Purchasing Days Tuesday, February 6-9 
● Family Night-Tuesday, February 6-3:00-7:00 

 
Volunteers Needed...(Safe and Sacred Trained) 

● Monday, February 5- 8:00-3:00 
● Tuesday, February 6-Noon-3:00  

                         Wednesday, February 7-Noon-3:00     

   
 
     KROGER COMMUNITY REWARDS PROGRAM 
     Register online at  krogercommunityrewards.com .  You will need your Kroger  
     Plus Card Number. 
  

 
         Box Tops  
          Please place Box Tops in the collection boxes in the church narthex or school  
          entrance.  
 
          Coca-Cola Rewards Program is back this year!  
           Caps and boxes that have a "My Official Coke Rewards Code" on them can be 
           redeemed for money and the money goes back to St. Mark School! Here are  
           some of the brands that can be redeemed for points: 
           J ust turn your coke reward products into Mrs. Leszcynski in the office.  
  

http://krogercommunityrewards.com/


 
 
 

  
 
 
Event Day of Week Opponent Time, Location 
Jan. 26 – Feb. 2 
K-4 Wrestling Saturday (1/27) St. Roch Duals 8:30, St. Roch 
56 B Girls VB Saturday (1/27) Holy Spirit Indy 11:15, Holy Spirit Indy 
3-6 Wrestling Sunday (1/28) Jim Troy Tour. 12:00, Guerin Catholic 
Cadet B Girls VB Sunday (1/28) Holy Cross 3:30, Central Catholic 
4 Girls VB Monday (1/29) St. Monica 5:00, St. Mark 
56 C Girls VB Monday (1/29) Ss. Francis & Clare 5:45, St. Mark 
Cadet B Girls VB Monday (1/29) St. Joan of Arc 6:30, St. Mark 
Cadet A Girls VB Monday (1/29) Holy Spirit Geist 7:15, St. Mark 
K-8 Wrestling Tuesday (1/30) OL Lourdes 5:00, St. Jude 
56 B Girls VB Thursday (2/1) Holy Cross 5:00, St. Mark 
56 C Girls VB Thursday (2/1) OL Mt. Carmel 5:45, St. Mark 
Cadet A Girls VB Thursday (2/1) St. Louis DeMont. 7:15, SLDM 

 
 
For CYO athletic questions, please contact one of the following on the St. Mark Athletic 
Commission Board: 

● SMAC President ~ Andy Swiezy at the following email: 
            andyswiezy83@gmail.com 

● SMAC Athletic Director ~ Kris Able at the following email: 
             kable@stmarkindy.org .   
 

 

Reminder: Roncalli High School Application 
 

Roncalli is excited to welcome the Class of 2022 next fall! With scheduling for freshman year 
starting in a month, if you haven't started the application process yet, you will want to get on that 
ASAP!  
 
The Application for Admission is now available online at  https://www.roncalli.org/application . Once 
the application is complete and the $100 registration fee is received, you may continue the 
registration process. Please contact Director of Admissions Allie Ross at  aross@roncalli.org  or 
(317) 787-8277, ext. 243  with any questions. 
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